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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
           NEWSLETTER – 08.10.21

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                           E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                                       @htseaton (twitter)
Covid

Thank you to everybody who has helped us to protect our school community over the last few weeks by being vigilant and taking pupils for PCR tests if showing symptoms OR if living in a household where parents/siblings/ guardians have tested positive for Covid. This has helped to quickly identify both symptomatic and non-symptomatic cases within our school community so they could isolate. The main symptoms to look out for are temperature, cough, loss of taste and smell, symptoms such as sickness, lethargy, headache and runny nose are also known symptoms and have also led to the identification of positive Covid cases. Whilst children under 18 or double vaccinated adults are no longer required to isolate if they have been in close contact of a positive case, the recommendation is to seek a PCR test. We are positively encouraging this so as to prevent the spread in the school and wider community. Whilst lateral flow tests can identify cases PCR tests remain more accurate and reliable hence the government’s recommendation to seek one if living in a household with a positive case 

Our Covid email covid@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk remains the contact route for reporting suspected cases and results for PCR tests.

Holiday Dates for Your Diary 2021/2022

22nd Oct 

School Closes

1st Nov 

School Reopens

8th Nov
Seaton Crew Afterschool Childcare CLOSED For 1 Day( due to staff training)
17th Dec

School Closes

4th Jan

School Reopens

18th Feb

School Closes

28th Feb

School Reopens

8th April

School Closes

25th April
School Reopens

2nd May

Bank Holiday – School closed
27th May

School Closes

9th June

School Opens

21st July

School Closes for summer holidays

Harvest Festival

Our Harvest Festival celebration will be held in school on Wednesday 13th October.  This year we are once again collecting for the Hartlepool Food Bank. Please send any donations such as cereal, soup, pasta, rice, tinned tomatoes, pasta sauce, lentils, beans and pulses, tinned meat, tinned vegetables, tea or coffee, tinned fruit, biscuits, UHT milk, fruit juice etc. into school on the morning of Wednesday, 13th October only. No fresh produce should be donated. Thank you.
Cross Country

Well done to the pupils who attended High Tunstall today to take part in the town’s final cross county competition. They showed great sportsmanship and thoroughly enjoyed competing in the final. 

Tempest Photography – Wed, 20th October

Tempest photography will be in school on Wednesday, 20th October, to take individual and sibling photographs.  If your child has PE on that day can we ask that your child comes to school in their school uniform.   

Mathematics Competition

This week KS2 competed against other schools in the Mathematics World Cup hosted virtually by Numberfit. It combined times tables knowledge with physical activity and mindfulness to nurture pupils' well-being. Sixteen nations competed with over 30,000 students! The classes were split into three teams and the children enjoyed competing against other virtual teams, and then finding out their place on the leader board. We are excited to find out our KS2 global positions next week!

World Mental Health Day

World Mental Health Day is this Sunday, 10th October. School Council were asked if they could come up with something so that we can spread an awareness and celebrate it in school. They decided that we should have 'time to chat' and discuss the importance of talking/sharing/friendships etc. and enjoy time in the classrooms with their friends. They also requested drinks and snacks to enjoy so it was like a real catch up.  On Thursday, a worship based around World Mental Health Day was delivered by Mrs Bull, and the rest of an afternoon was then spent having the time to chat whilst enjoying juice and biscuits.
Church Visits

As from Wednesday 3rd November we will be attending church again.  Due to Covid restrictions we will be limiting the number of pupils that attend please see details below.

3rd Nov 

half of Rec/Y2/Y4/Y6 

10th Nov    
half Rec/Y1/Y3/Y5

17th Nov 
half Rec/Y2/Y4/Y6

24th Nov 
half Rec/Y1/Y3/Y5

1st Dec   
half Rec/Y2/Y4/Y6

8th Dec  

half Rec/Y1/Y3//Y5

Nativity

Tues 14th Dec 9.15  half Rec/Y2/Y4/Y6

Wed 15th Dec  9.15 half Rec/|Y1/Y3/Y5

Morrisons ’ It’s Good to Grow’
Morrisons supermarket are running a Good to Grow’ scheme from 6th September to 24th October. If you or any family members shop at Morrisons and use MyMorrisons app or card then you can receive grow tokens for school.  For every £10 you spend either in store or online you will receive 1 grow token which you can donate to our school using the app.  From 1st November school will be able to redeem Grow Tokens against a wide variety of gardening equipment.  More information can be found at www.itsgoodtogrow.co.uk[image: image5.png]
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








